MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:          December 3, 2014

TIME:           10:00 A.M.

PLACE:        500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:   John Mettee, Chairman


John Jensen



Donald Ocker



Brian Dunne



Daniel Lavelle



Thomas Orisich

OTHERS

PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director



James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General



Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator



Thomas J. Frazier, President-Elect, MSS



Harriet Millard


CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the November 5, 2014 meeting with one correction.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

15-LS-04  - Send for pre-charge review.

15-LS-05  - Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Close.
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The Complaint Committee reviewed one application for reinstatement and recommended that the applicant appear before the Board next month.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Dunne to accept the complaint committee's report.

FINAL ACTION ON MINIMUM STANDARDS OF PRACTICE REGULATIONS

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Dunne, seconded by Mr. Jensen, and unanimously carried to adopt proposed amendments to the Minimum Standards of Practice Regulations with the non-substantive changes approved by the Board at the November meeting, and to post the entire text of the regulations with amendments on the website as soon as available after the effective date.

OLD BUSINESS

P.L.S. Designation

The issue of the prohibition of the use of the initials "P.L.S." because of the ambiguity of the designation was again discussed.  The language is contained in the regulations.  John Jensen suggested changing the name of property line surveyor to some other title so that professional land surveyors can use the P.L.S. designation.  


Don Ocker suggested that the Board should develop a simplified form for property line surveyors to use to apply for the exam to upgrade their license to professional land surveyor.

Revised Exam Application


The Board reviewed the revised examination application and the Board made some changes.  Ms. Edwards will make the edits and the Board will review it again at the next meeting.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:30 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland  21202.  This meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  The purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 10:45 a.m.
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APPEARANCE BY HARRIET MILLARD

Ms. Millard appeared before the Board today to discuss the complaint she filed with the Board on October 17, 2014.  It was reviewed by the complaint committee on November 5, 2014 but was not formally opened as a complaint.  Ms. Millard wrote a formal letter of appeal to the Board.

Mr. Mettee explained the complaint process to Ms. Millard.  He stated that the complaint committee reviewed the information she submitted and it was their decision not to formally open the complaint.  They did not feel that it rose to the level of an actionable complaint.  


Ms. Millard stated that she researched ethics for land surveyors and believes that the land surveying company she has been using to plan a subdivision performed in a manner contrary to standards of ethical conduct and behavior.  The Board referred her to the code of ethics contained in the Boards's regulations.  
NEW BUSINESS

John Mettee said all the board members were given a copy of the overlapping practice guidelines and he asked everyone to review them and let him know if they have any comments.  Ms. Trust stated that the Joint Chairs webpages have been updated and now include correspondence pertaining to overlapping practice issues.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS


Thomas Frazier spoke to Mr. Mettee about scheduling the next exam writing session at the Spring Conference.  Mr. Mettee suggested that it should be two separate sessions and should be by invitation only.


Mr. Frazier discussed the Question and Answer session that the Board has agreed to do for two hours at the next Fall Conference.  Mr. Frazier advised that MSS will send a formal letter of invitation to the Board.


APPLICATIONS FOR LAND SURVEYOR-IN-TRAINING EXAMINATION

1.  Melissa A. Hill - approved.

2.  Morgan A. Bell - approved.
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APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY RECIPROCITY

1.  Michael J. Zoltek - approved.

APPLICATION DENIALS


Two applications for examination were denied because they showed no minor engineering experience.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (V) for approval was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried.

OTHER BUSINESS


The Board agreed to change the January meeting date from the 7th to the 13th.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (VI) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 p.m.

____x_____ With Corrections

_________ Without Corrections
Signed by John Mettee, Chairman, January 13, 2015
